
 

It was also noted while we had been waiting outside the Court

that the bundles we had been working from was the very first

set of the application bundles and since that time everything

had been updated, without us being informed, this included

more statements from the police officer in charge of the case,

there were lots of documents missing from within the first

bundle due to the update, so until he was given the updated

bundles, the Appellant had never seen them additional

documents.

 

It was stated by the respondent they had sent new bundles to

the acting solicitors Michael Carroll and co three times since

the being of January 2016, we had never been given a set of

new bundles since this case had started in 2014, we had never

been told about new bundles been sent and never given a new

copy of any bundle. This meant that bundle we had would have

had all wrong page numbers and been paginated totally

different from the bundles that were being used by the

prosecution barrister and Courts.

 

When we were in Court we did say this to the Judge about the

bundles, the Judge ordered the clerk of the Court to contact

Michael Carroll and Co solicitors and order the solicitors to

bring the bundles to Court. the solicitors informed the clerk

that the bundles were at Nexus Chambers, the Judge was

shocked that the solicitors did not have a copy of the bundles

at their office. The Appellant’s uncle who was also at Court

said to the Judge he was willing to go to Nexus Chambers and

pick the bundles up.

 


